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SUBJECT:  Corridor Briefings for State Route 164 and State Route 169.  
SUMMARY: This briefing by Washington State Department of Transportation (WSDOT) staff will give the Committee an update on the status of two transportation corridor study efforts in Southeast King County, the SR-164 Corridor Study and the SR-169 Corridor Study.  Attachments 1 and 2 contain more background information on the Corridor Study efforts. 
BACKGROUND: The SR-164 Corridor is being studied by WSDOT due to mounting traffic congestion and a high number of accident locations.  SR-164 serves urban, rural, recreational, and farming areas from the city of Auburn through the Muckleshoot Tribal Reservation to the city of Enumclaw.  
SR-164 is approximately 15 miles in length and serves as an important regional highway for southeast King County; a “main street” for Auburn, Enumclaw, and the Muckleshoot Tribe; and a major point of access for Enumclaw Plateau residents.  SR-164 also provides access to Mt. Rainier National Park and the White River Amphitheater on the Muckleshoot Reservation.  
The 2004 Legislature provided $650,000 in funds to WSDOT to evaluate transportation problems and recommend potential improvements for SR-164.  The Corridor Study will identify options to improve travel and highway safety and result in a Route Development Plan (RDP) to be adopted by WSDOT in late 2005.  The RDP will include a set of recommended improvement projects that will be incorporated into the Regional Transportation Plan and the Washington Transportation Plan for prioritization and funding.  

WSDOT will convene a group of partners known as the SR-164 Corridor Working Group which will meet on an as-needed basis and include representatives from Auburn, Enumclaw, King County, Puget Sound Regional Council, and the Muckleshoot Tribe.  All of these meetings will be open to the public.  
Similarly to SR-164, the SR-169 Corridor is being studied by WSDOT due to mounting traffic congestion and safety concerns.  SR-169 serves urban, rural and farming areas from Enumclaw to Renton.  Key issues for the corridor so far include: congestion in the northern portion of the highway near Renton, pedestrian and vehicle safety, driveways and other access points, and frequent truck traffic. 
The 2004 Legislature provided $400,000 in funds to WSDOT to evaluate transportation problems and identify potential improvements in response to these problems.  Similarly to the SR-164 study, the SR-169 study will result in a Route Development Plan containing transportation improvement recommendations that will increase safety and reliability, reduce person and vehicle delay; manage access, be environmentally sensitive and respond to future growth.  
WSDOT will convene a SR-169 Corridor Working Group which will include representatives from Black Diamond, Enumclaw, King County, Maple Valley, the Puget Sound Regional Council, and Renton.  This group will meet on an as-needed basis through 2005 before completing recommendations to WSDOT by the end of this year.  All Corridor Working Group meetings will be open to the public.  
ATTACHMENTS:
1. SR-164 Corridor Study Project Information Sheet



2. SR-169 Corridor Study Project Information Sheet
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